Tocumwal Chamber of Commerce – Minutes from 8 September 2015 Meeting
Present: A. Noble, K. Philpot, K. Davies, S. Rutherford, M. Baldwin, C. Jones, L. Thorburn, Sergio Redegalli, C. March, S. Naughton, L. Lang, M. Ryan
Apologies: G. Christie, M. Rumbold, B. Black, K. Black, E. Ryan, T. Stewart, D. Sutton
		Moved: K. Philpot, 2nd M. Baldwin.
Previous Minutes: read and accepted – Business arising discussed after BSC presentation
		Moved K. Philpot, 2nd M. Baldwin.
Sergio was introduced to the committee and spoke of his future plans for the flour mill and cordial factory.
Treasurers Report:	Opening balance		$11,183.24
			Last month income		$  4,015.00
IPad has been purchased for the big breakfast raffle	$    500.00 
Moved C. Jones, 2nd C. March
Presidents Report:
· Next Presidents meeting will be held on 12 October.  
· The town map and post cards are proceeding.  
· A number of complaints have been received regarding the Deniliquin Street scape and tree planting as well as street name changes
Moved K. Davies, 2nd S. Rutherford
Secretary’s Report: 
Outward Correspondence: 
· Letter to members of Chamber of Commerce re membership
· Letter to Clubs and Groups re Big Breakfast
· Letter to Berrigan Shire Council Events Coordinator re Winter Festival Funding
Inwards Correspondence: 
· Letter from Finley Chamber of Commerce re large screen at Bowling Club
· Letter from Big Breakfast sub-committee re upcoming event on Sunday 1 November
· Presidents report from Tocumwal historic Aerodrome Museum
· Letter from Murray Regional Tourism regarding domestic visitation continuing to rise
· Letter from the Council on the Ageing NSW regarding Grandparents Day on 25 October regarding funding available to activities
Moved L. Lang, 2nd K. Philpot

Street name Change:  Cr. Jones will raise during General Business at next Council meeting.  Liz and Maryanne will write to the Berrigan Shire Council regarding street name changes and confusion expressed by the community
Moved K. Davies, 2nd S. Rutherford
Lachie Thorburn email to committee members regarding old buildings:
Lachie would like to see more local buildings developed to attract business to the Shire.  Proposed we work together to identify historic buildings and sheds to help identify future opportunities.  Signage of the buildings was discussed
· Actions: 	To collate a list of all the buildings of interest in the Shire.
· Liz will email website info on heritage listed building in the Shire to L. Thorburn
· More investigation to take place regarding the old tunnels and if there was the opportunity to open these to the public
Motion: To make a list of the Heritage Buildings and buildings of interests and bring the information to the next meeting.
Moved: L. and, 2nd M.Ryan
Town Map Update:  Ross Macklin has donated his time to put together the town map and it is near completion.  Heritage buildings and places of interests will be included.  There are twenty one advertising sites confirmed and still room for a couple more
Postcard Update: Seven new postcards and three originals have been ordered at a price of 55 cents a card.  Discussion took place as to whether to look at a cheaper option next time.  
Visitors Information Centre Volunteer Update: There had been no response for a call for volunteers at the time of the meeting.  Volunteers can be covered under the Chamber of Commerce Insurance Policy.  Cr. Jones will make a note to call for volunteers in the Southern Riverina News Berrigan Shire Council page and the Berrigan Shire Council website.
Retail Group: 
· Christmas Decorations update – small Christmas decorations have some dry rot and will need replacing.
· Suggestion that the town centre blue sign be turned into a brown sign that says “historical Tocumwal Village” to be investigated (Cr. Jones to look into State/Fed signage and report back)
· Christmas trees will hopefully be purchased that will light up at night
· [bookmark: _GoBack]Advertisement will be placed in the Toc Flyer to see if anybody would like to donate Christmas decorations
· The Big Breakfast will be held on 1 November from 8am – 11am and clubs and groups have been contacted as to what they would like to cook

General Business: 
· Discussion took place as to what we could do in the future to attract more business during the Deni Ute Muster
· MDA Conference to take place this week
· Discussion regarding suitable seating for older people at the Information Centre as the drums are not practical for all ages
· Information newsletter will be sent out soon to all members regarding the amalgamation of the Golf and Bowls club
· Signatories motion: that the names Terry O’Connor and Sue Brown be removed as signatories from the Bendigo Bank Account and Kerry Davies be added as a signatory. 
· Moved Clive March, Seconded Anton Noble
Next meeting 13 October at 7pm Tocumwal Golf Club


